




Tahi” area are non-complying and therefore not
permitted!)
Mr Leeming then states that he “is not opposed to
development in general” and recommends that if
litigation is going to proceed that “….it is hoped that
such would create an opportunity for the parties, IWI
and including Tangata Whenua, WLC, KCDC and
residents and ratepayers of the area and Kapiti
Coast affected, to negotiate and reach a final
settlement, satisfactory to all….avoiding expensive
litigation.”
It is therefore confusing as to whether Mr Leeming
is actually in support or opposition to the proposed
zoning!
Although Mr Leeming’s submission was late and out
of time, KCDC waived compliance with the
submission timeframe in accordance with sections
37 and 37A of the RMA. 
Comments on late submission compliance:
It is the opinion of the above-named objectors to
this late submission, that there are no satisfactory or
logical reasons for the late submission by
Mr.Leeming to be accepted under sections 37 and
37A of the RMA.
Our submission is as follows commenting on
the original late submission received:

We totally oppose the submission made, as
amongst other things; we don’t believe that the 20
acre block “…is of immense cultural & historical
significance to Te Atiawa and others……,”
otherwise as stated in our previous submission,
significant opposition would have existed many
years ago following the sale of the land to the
Waikanae Land Co (WLC) approximately 55 years
ago.

We are clearly of the understanding that the sale of
the 20 acre block of land to the WLC was totally



unconditional and approved and signed by
representatives of the original approximately 72
owners.

Our comments & recommendations:
We reiterate previous submissions that it has been
stated in previous Court/Tribunal evidence that any
suggestion of forced rezoning of the land,
purchased in an open market transaction by the
WLC around 1969, would be “ultra vires” and this
would instantly halt any chance of a forced rezoning
by KCDC. The Wahanga Rua area of land has been
sensitively developed in residential properties and
deserves to be allowed to continue as a normal
residential subdivision without the restrictions
imposed by the rezoned Urupa.
As has been recorded previously, there is no cogent
evidence to establish that the 20 acre block is in fact
the location of “Karewarewa”, or is an area which
has been used as a Maori burial ground in the past.
The Wahanga Tahi area of land which has all
underground services and road base foundation laid
for the proposed residential subdivision, at
considerable cost to WLC, is an eyesore to the
community. At the time of purchase by WLC, the
area of land was undeveloped waste land covered
in noxious and other weeds, a haven for vermin,
and a fire risk. It is currently in a similar condition
and at no time has there been any evidence of care
or responsibility shown by any IWI or other Maori
parties or owners.
The area of reserve on the northwest corner which
is being maintained and planted by KCDC and local
residents, is more than sufficient representative land
that can serve as a memorial to the original Urupa
with suitable signboard notification.
In regard to the unlikely event that any further
human remains are found in future subdivision
development, these could be reinterred in the
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